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Our Lenten Journey to the Sacred 
Passion & Holy Pascha 

 

Dear Beloved Brothers & Sisters in the Lord, 
     Our Holy Orthodox Church offers us the Great 
Lenten period each and every year to help us change 
our lifestyle in preparation for Pascha.  It is a difficult 
time of self-examination and self-denial; a time for 
taking control of our lives and bodies.  One hymn of 
our Church describes Great Lent as a time to ò. . .put 
away the works of darkness, and put on the armor of light, 
so that we may navigate the immense ocean of 
Lentó (Hymn from Forgiveness Vespers).  The Fathers of 
the Church teach us that this great òocean of Lentó when 
lived properly and spiritually, can be a source of strength 
that will carry us throughout the year.  Another purpose 
of the Great Fast is to give us a greater awareness of our 
dependence on God.  It is a time to improve ourselves and 
our relationship with God.  Like anything else in life, the 
more we understand what is happening, the more we 
indulge in the feast, the more we will experience Godõs 
healing presence in our lives.  Below are three excellent 
ways we can connect more with this special time of our 
Church.   
1.  Make a commitment on how you will fast during Lent  
 As Orthodox Christians we fast from food to be 
able to fast from sin; and it is our sin that keeps us from 
experiencing God fully.  The Church Fathers are clear on 
the connection between how we eat and how we sin.  This 
connection is also something lost in our contemporary 
society.  In America today, we do not hear much about 
how fasting can help a marriage stay together or how a 
family can learn to love God through fasting.  Essentially, 
the more we indulge ourselves in whatever we want, the 
more we become enslaved to our desires, rather than free 
to love.  Opening our marriages, our families, and all our 
relationships to fasting, opens up our hearts to be filled 
with the Grace of God and better ourselves as Orthodox 
Christians.  Fasting helps sharpen our hearts and to 

forgive others as we strive to work on our relationships.   
 The fast for the forty days of Great Lent are 
indicated here, though many are not able to hold to the 
strict fast.  Fasting rules for everyone are a personal thing.  
However, I offer the following guidelines which can be 
considered prayerfully with guidance of your spiritual 
father and in consideration of any medical condition or 
dietary requirements:  
Strict Fast: No meat, fish, milk, dairy products, oil, or oil 
products.  On Saturdays & Sundays, oil and wine are 
permitted.  
Fast more commonly used: No meat, fish, milk, and dairy 
products.   
Palm Sunday & the Feast of the Annunciation (March 
25th): Fish, oil and wine are permitted.  
Our focus should not always be on the food we eat but 
also on abstaining from evil and hatred that cling to our 
hearts.  St. John Chrysostom admonishes: òDo you fast?  
Give me proof of it by your works.  If you see a poor man, take 
pity on him.  If you see a friend being honored, do not envy him.  
Do not let your mouth fast, but also the eye and the ear and the 
feet and the hands and all the members of our bodies.  Let the  
hands fast, by being free of avarice.  Let the feet fast, by ceasing 
to run after sin.  Let the eyes fast, by disciplining them not to 
glare at that which is sinful.  Let the ear fast, by not listening to 
evil talk and  gossip.  Let the mouth fast from foul words and  

Continued on Page 6 

Ascension families ascend the hills of Alpine Valley on skis and snow-
boards at the first-ever Parish winter ski trip.  A great time was had by 
all!   
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OUR STEWARDSHIP MINISTRIES  PARISH REGISTRY  

40-DAY BLESSINGS  
1/11/15  Son of Maria (Metropulos) and Daniel Milnes  
1/17/15  Son of Joya and Bryce (Petros) BardezBanian 

BAPTISMS  
01/24/15  Daughter of Angelo & Vicky Georgacopoulos.  
 Sponsors: Kiriakos Tsirigotakis 
2/07/15  Son of James & Eugenia Antonopoulos 
 Sponsors: Nicholas & Matina Sakoufakis 
2/08/15  Daughter of Konstantinos & Jessica Karlos 
 Sponsor: George Anaganostopoulos 
 

MEMORIAL SERVICES  
01/04/15  James (4 yrs.) & Regina (6 mos.) Smirles, 
 beloved parents of Bill (Cheri) Smirles 
     ò Darlene (Agape) Pennias (40 days), beloved 
 mother of Verta (Nokolaos) Zaimis.  
01/11/15  Stamatis D. Kiriakos (40 yrs.), beloved father of  
 Tom (Pamala) Kiriakos 
     ò Evgenia Doxas (40 days), beloved mother of  
 Mary (Rick) Weber & George (Maggie) Doxas. 
2/01/15  Konstantina Columbus (10 yrs) and Panagiotis  
 Columbus (39 years). 
2/15/15  Helen Kartsimas (40 days) 
2/22/15  Andrew Bratsakis (1 yr) and Angeline Bratsakis 
 (4 years) 
      ò Louis (Elias) Sigalos (4 years). 

May their memory be eternal.      
 

  

   

 
Rev. Fr.  Sotirios P. Malamis, Proistamenos  

 
Parish Ministry Team  

 

Acolyte Ministry: Fr. Sotirios Malamis 
Chanters:  George Apergis, George Houpis, Paul Lillios,  
Nick Papastratakos,  Isidoros Xilas 
Custodian: Andrew Paulausky  
Greek School Director: Maria Theodoropulu  
GOYA:  Fr. Sotirios Malamis, Carol Stamas 
HOPE:  Presvytera Stefanie Malamis 
JOY & Jr. GOYA: Fr. Sotirios Malamis, Leah Kartsimas, Casey 
Bekiaris, Stephanie Voelker 
Koliva:  Andrea Rogers 

LOGOS:  David Rutkowski  
Menõs Ministry:  James Anast 
Office Secretaries: Kay James and Renee Maltezos 
Office Volunteer: Maita Houpis  
Parish Council: Thomas Kiriakos (President), Doug Hugdahl 
(Vice-President), Harold Anagnos (Treasurer), David Rutkowski 
(Assistant Treasurer), Nick Marino ( Secretary), Bill Athenson , 
Robert Buhler, George Houpis, Alex Marx, Thomas Papastefan, 
Bill Smirles, Carol Stamas, Diane Sigalos and Peter Venetos 
Philoptochos President: Vicki Douvlis  
Senior Synaxis President: Elaine Beck 
Sunday Church School: Mia Connolly, Irene Curran  
Webmaster & Newsletter Editor : Suzanne Saric 
 

UPDATE FROM THE PARISH COUNCIL 
Tom Kiriakos | 312.925.8864  

           The Parish Council is continuing to pursue Village of Lincolnshire (òVillageó) approvals for our 

building plans, and here is our current update.  As we have shared in the past, and with our January 20, 2015 unanimous approval 
(with only three minor changes) of our building plans by  the Villageõs Architectural Review Board,  the next step is consideration 
and approval by the Village Board.  This, in turn, is expected to be a three-step process: first, we will need to finalize with the Vil-
lageõs staff the form of our proposed agreement to annex our property directly to the south of the church (which we commonly 
refer to as the Denny Banner property). (The Amended Annexation Agreement will have our building plans attached.  So, ultimat e 
approval of the amended annexation agreement will include the approval of our building plans.)  Once the form of our proposed  
Amended Annexation Agreement is finalized, we will formally present that proposed Amended Annexation Agreement and the 
accompanying request for an Amended Special Use Permit to the Village Board for its consideration at a meeting of a Village Com-
mittee of the Whole (which is essentially the Village Board).  If that Committee votes to proceed with our Amended Special Us e 
Permit and approve our Amended Annexation Agreement, it, at the same meeting, will propose Village Ordinances that formally 
grant our Amended Special Use Permit and approve our Amended Annexation Agreement.  We hope that we will be able to ac-
complish this positive vote at only one meeting of the Village Committee of the Whole, but we might have to go through a seco nd 
meeting.    Third, and after a positive vote by the Village Committee of the Whole,  the Village Board, at a following meetin g, then 
formally approves our Amended Annexation Agreement  and our Amended Special Use Permit by passing the Ordinances.  We 
have learned that a key staff member is out of the office on leave.  This unfortunately is likely to push out our timetable s uch that 
the earliest we are likely to be able to get Village Board approval (the third step) is March 23rd.  However, it may slip int o April 
and perhaps as late as April 25th.   Although much of this timing is outside of our control, we will continue to do everythin g with-
in our power to keep things on the shortest timeframe possible; and, of course, we will continue to keep you informed of our pro-
gress as events unfold. 
          Thank you to everyone who has submitted their 2015 pledge cards.  For those of you who have not yet had the opportunit y, 
please take the time to do so.  As mentioned in our last newsletter,  for the Ascension of Our Lord to continue to grow and t hri ve, 
our Parish needs its stewards, (as so many have in the past and are presently), to continue to contribute their time and talents, as 
well as their treasures.  Therefore, we encourage you to consider and note on the 2015 pledge card the time and talents that you 
would like to pledge in addition to your financial pledge for the year.    
          Finally, we would like to thank our award -winning Philoptochos chapter for the Apokreatiko Glendi its members organize d 
and put on for the entire Parish on Sunday, February 8th.   The room looked spectacular, and it was a wonderful evening of fo od, 
dancing and fellowship as we all prepare ourselves for Great Lent.  Our Philoptochos continues to out -do itself!  
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¶ CONFESSIONS ñFr. Sotiri will hear confessions all through Lent.  Please call the Church Office to make appointments.  

¶ DURING OUR GREAT LENT the Pre -Sanctified Liturgies (2/25, 3/4, 3/11, 3/18 and 4/1)  begin at 6:00 p.m. preceded by the 9th Hour 

at 5:30 p.m.  A Lenten dinner will follow the Liturgies.  Hosts for the dinners are as follows:  2/25 Parish Council; 3/4 Gre ek School; 3/11 

Youth & SCS; 3/18 Koinonia (Menõs Ministry); 4/1 Senior Synaxis.  Palm Crosses will be made on that day.  LOGOS will take place during 

each Lenten supper.   

¶ CELEBRATION OF BOOKS ð The annual celebration of books will once again take place at Holy Apostles Church in Westchester, on 

Sunday, March 8 th , Monday March 9 th  and Tuesday, March 10 th .  On all three days Vespers will be at 6:30 p.m. followed by the 

presentation at 8:00 p.m.  This year the keynote speaker will be Father Maximos.   

¶ FAMILY SYNAXIS ð Are you looking for something to do as a family during Great Lent?  Take advantage of the Family Synaxis Lenten 

Retreat and make it a part of your Lenten Journey.  This full -day retreat will be held on Saturday, March 14 th  at St. Nectarios Greek 

Orthodox Church in Palatine.  E -mail questions to Chicago.FamilySynaxis@gmail.com or call Eleni Anast at 708/250 -0034.  Reserve your 

spot today ! 

During our journey through Lent, we seek donations for the following:  

 Daffodils for the Veneration of the Holy Cross  

 Flowers for the Icon of the Annunciation March 25th) - Cost $75.00  

 Vigil Lights and Candles  

 Flowers for the Icon of Palm Sunday ñCost $75.00  

 Flowers for the Nymphios (Crucified Christ) - Cost $150.00  

 Flowers for the Mystical Supper (Holy Wednesday evening ñ$75.00  

 Wreath on the Cross (Holy Thursday evening) - DONATEDñTHANK YOU!  

 Flowers for the Anastasi (Resurrection) - $75.00  

 Palmsñ$350.00  

 Flowers that adorn the Epitaphio - $1,100.00 

 Easter Lilies ñ $15.00 each  

Any donations you wish to make (partially or in full) would be greatly appreciated.  To do so, you may contact Kay James on M ondays, 

Wednesdays or Fridays @ 847/482 -1200 or via e -mailñkay.james@ascensiongoc.com.  

In addition to the flowers and many other things that beautify our Church, we are also seeking your generosity for the following to 

be used at the Paschal celebration following the Resurrection of Our Lord.  

 200 Chocolate Bunnies (for Agape Service  $500.00   Cheese & Olives  $125.00  

 Tsourekia     $  60.00   Fresh Fruit   $  70.00  

 Greek Loukaniko (40 lbs)  DONATEDñTHANK YOU!  

PARISH NEWS  

SERVICES TO ATTEND DURING GREAT LENTä 
 

Many times when we think of Great Lent,  the idea of fasting is the first thing that comes to mind.  However, there are many aspects to 
the period of Great Lent.  Some Orthodox theologians refer to òthree pillarsó of Great Lent as being FASTING, PRAYER, and ALMS-
GIVING.  We are called to fast, but at the same time to increase our prayer life and help those in need.  Oneõs prayer life can pertain 
both to personal prayer done at home and òcorporateó prayer done within the worship services of our Church.  This Lenten period, 
take an opportunity to attend one of these Lenten Services if you have never done so before.   
 

Great Compline:  Compline is  a worship service performed after dusk and concludes or òcompletesó the cycle of prayer for the day, 
blessing the moment of passing from day to night.  During Lent, itõs called the Great Compline and in addition to the many prayers 
offered throughout the service, the beautiful and devout Prayer of Saint Ephraim is read. (Mondays at 5 p.m. 2/23, 3/9, 3/16, 3/23, 3/30.) 
 

Pre-Sanctified Divine Liturgy : The liturgy is "Pre-Sanctified", because the consecration of the Holy Gifts takes place on the preceding 
Sunday. This Liturgy offers more opportunities for the faithful to receive Holy Communion during Holy Lent. The question freq uently 
comes up regarding fasting before the evening Pre-Sanctified Liturgy. The faithful should make every effort to eat a light, Lent en lunch 
as close to 12 Noon on the day of Liturgy and then keep at least a 6-hour fast before Liturgy.  The Pre-Sanctified Liturgy is pr eceded by 
Service of the 9th Hour - which, through the hymns and prayers, remember Christõs death on the cross. (Wednesdays at 5:30 p.m. 2/25, 
3/4, 3/11, 3/18, 4/1.  Note: 3/25 is the Feast of the Annunciation with Orthros at 8:15 a.m. and Divine Liturgy at 9:30 a.m.)  
 

Salutations Services : The Salutations service is known as one of the hymnological masterpieces of the Church.  We hear hymns ex-
pounding the belief in the Incarnation of the Lord and the salvation of believers in Him. The hymns are not only offered to t he Virgin 
Mary, but also to St. John the Baptist, Gabriel the Archangel, the shepherds and the magi worshipping Christ.  During the fir st four 
Salutations services, the Akathist Hymn is sung in parts.  The Akathist Hymn is a profound, devotional poem which sings the p raises 
of the Holy Mother and Ever -Virgin Mary.  This hymn comprises twenty -four stanzas, divided into four parts.  One part is sung on  
each Friday of Great Lent and on the fifth Friday, the entire set is sung in commemoration of a miracle performed by the Virg in in Con-
stantinople. (Fridays at 7:00 p.m. 2/27, 3/6, 3/13, 3/20, 3/27) 
 

Solemn Vespers:  This is for the most part a regular Great Vespers service, but it also includes many Lenten hymns and a few addi-
tions characteristic to Lent.  There is also a òsolemnó part of the service where the lights are dimmed and the altar coverings and vest-
ments of the priest are changed from bright colors (used on Sunday, commemorating the Resurrection) to the darker colors going along 
with the repentant theme of Great Lent.  (Sunday evenings throughout the Metropolis,.  See www.chicago.goarch.org)  

 
 

mailto:Chicago.FamilySynaxis@gmail.com
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Our Greek School students recently had the opportunity to learn how Greece celebrates Apokries and 

the first day of Great Lent, Clean Monday (ñKathari Defteraò/ȾŬɗŬɟɐ ȹŮɡŰɏɟŬ).  They enjoyed creating their own calendar of Lent, 

ñKyra Sarakostiò (KɡɟɎ ɆŬɟŬəɞůŰɐ), a paper doll with seven legs that represent the seven weeks of Great Lent.  (see photo below).  

The day after Clean Monday, Greek School teachers and students first prayed in Greek together and then wished each other ñȾŬɚɐ 

ɆŬɟŬəɞůŰɐò while they tasted the traditional Lenten food Greeks eat on Clean Monday.  January and February have been very busy 

months for our Greek School students and teachers.  Our young students have made great progress both in speaking and in Greek 

letter recognition/reading.  One of the activities our youngest students enjoy the most is participating in puppet shows.  It enables 

them to openly practice Greek dialogue in a fun setting.  We are also using the thematic unit of ñBirthdaysò  to teach days of the 

week, months, seasons, numbers and dates throughout all of our 

grades.  This relevant topic easily incorporates role-playing, singing 

and much enjoyment.    IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES:  

Tuesday, 3/17:  Independence Day Program.  Tuesday, 4/7:  No 

Greek School (Holy Week).   

SUNDAY CHURCH SCHOOL 
Mia Connolly | miaps@aol.com 

 
 

GREEK SCHOOL NEWS 
    Maria Theodorpulu | mariatheod@hotmail.com  

With Great Lent upon us,  Sunday school teachers will be focus-

ing on the Resurrection of Our Lord on April 12.   Your Sunday school 
staff wants to encourage families to come to church during 
Great Lent. The first Sunday of Great Lent, March 1st, is 
the Sunday of Orthodoxy during which we observe the 
triumph of the faith of Orthodoxy, as well as the return of 
Icons into the churches.  Sunday school classes will be 
participating in the procession of the Icons around the 
church.  Students will either make icons in class or bring 
an icon from home for the procession.  On Wednesday, 

March 11, the Sunday School Staff will be providing the 
light Lenten supper after the Liturgy of the Presanctified 
Gifts.  Please plan to attend as this will be a wonderful 
faith and fellowship opportunity.  In upcoming weeks, 
students will be given coin boxes to collect change for 
Orthodox Missions.  Please encourage your children to 
collect coins for this worthy cause.  By teaching our chil-
dren to give to those who are needy, we are demon-
strating to them one the important actions during Lent:  
Almsgiving.  Please note that there will be no Sunday school on  
March 29, April 5 and April 12.   

(Left and above):  
Students display 
their Lenten calen-
dars; partake in a 
Lenten snack with 
Fr. Sotiri made by 
the Greek School 
teachers; and, 
enjoy playing with 
puppets.   


